
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: August 11, 2020 

RE: Conceptual Designs Open House - Thomas Basin Promenade and 
Stedman Street Restroom Facilities 

At its meeting of February 6, 2020, the City Council adopted motions authorizing 
my office to enter into professional services agreement with PND Engineers, Inc. and 
Welsh Whiteley Architects LLC for conceptual designs of the Thomas Basin Promenade 
and the Stedman Street Restroom Facilities. As indicated in the attached memorandum 
from Public Works Director Mark Hilson, an open house to review the conceptual designs 
has been scheduled for Tuesday, August 18, 2020 from 5:00 p.n. to 7:00 p.m. at the Ted 
Ferry Civic Center. Councilmembers are encouraged to attend.   
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